
Highland Beach Town Commission
Town of Highland Beach
3614 South Ocean Blvd.
Highland Beach, FL. 33487

Attn: Agenda for meeting May 16, 2023 @1:30PM

Dear Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor and Highland Beach Town Commissioners,

My husband Dr. Frank Troiano and I are requesting that the parcel, addressed 4611 
S Ocean Blvd., to the west of A1A be recognized by the Town of Highland Beach as 
a separate lot, than the lot, addressed 4611 S Ocean Blvd., to the east of A1A. We 
would like to build a family home on the west side parcel in the future. 

Due to the construction of A-1-A and the adoption of the Highland Beach 
Comprehensive Plan the lots became separate and distinct lots.

Both lots have always been given different land use and zoning classifications in 
the Highland Beach Comprehensive Plan. RMI - multi family land use on the 
west side and single family land use on the east side.

Palm Beach County recognizes the lots as being separate on our/their county 
record card, specifically, lot size designation, tax billing and zoning.

The zoning for the lot is complimentary and in keeping with the zoning of all the 
other lots around it (north, south and west).

There has been some question regarding non-conformity which calls for 
conforming lots to be 80’ wide. Our lots are 68.06’ wide which is considered non-
conforming; however, this non-conformity is benign and does not have a negative 
impact on the health and safety of the public. Our lots are less than 12 feet shy of 
the 80’ conformity. Another reason to further our case, was pointed out by Mr. 
Labadie and that is our lots are the only lots in Highland Beach that are of this 
particular type and therefore they are unique and the situation is unique. No case 
law has been discovered that would negatively apply to our circumstance.
 
Conclusion: The two separate lots are physically divided by A-1-A. Both lots have 
separate zoning classifications. The county record card recognizes the lots as 
being separate as defined by lot size, tax billing and zoning classification.  All of 



the other lots around our west side lot are zoned the same as ours. There is no 
negative impact on the health and safety of the public by recognizing the lots as 
distinct and separate. By recognizing that the lots are separate our family would 
be able to build a beautiful home on the west side lot. 

Thank you for this opportunity to meet with you.

Respectfully, 

Laura Troiano 


